
Minutes 
 
Riverton Village Board 
 
The President and the Board of Trustees of the Village of Riverton held their regular board meeting on 
January 3, 2023, at the Riverton Village Hall, Riverton, IL. 
 
The board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Those answering roll call: Trustees: Dave Charles, Joe 
Bartley, Jim Mileham, Michelle Landess, and Mayor Tom Rader. Trustees Russ Patrick and Gina Rusciolelli 
were not in attendance.  
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
Trustee Bartley made a motion to approve December 19th regular board meeting minutes, December 29th 
special board meeting minutes and pay the bills. It was seconded by Trustee Landess. Trustees Charles, 
Bartley, Mileham, and Landess voted yes.   
 
People to Address the Board: 
 
Old Business: 
 
New Business: 
Superintendent Lyons, submitted his report.  
Chief Crouch, submitted his report.  He thanked the Board and Mayor for giving him this opportunity.  
Office Manager Patterson, reported that the Office Assistant job had been posted with applications due 
January 13th. The Administration Committee will meet on January 17th to review applications.  
Treasurer Baker, reported that budget worksheets were given out by the Stacy and would be due by the 
March 6th board meeting.  
 
Committee Reports: 
Trustee Patrick, chairperson of the Administration Committee, was not in attendance and had nothing to 
report. 
Trustee Rusciolelli, chairperson of the Public Safety Committee, was not in attendance and had nothing to 
report.  
Trustee Mileham, chairperson of the Public Utility Committee, made a motion to spend up to $1000 to 
send two employees to a sewer conference February 21-23. Trustee Landess seconded. Trustees Charles, 
Bartley, Mileham, and Landess voted yes.  
Trustee Charles, chairperson of the Parks Committee, had nothing to report.  
Trustee Landess, chairperson of the Public Works Committee, reported that they will be holding a 
committee meeting on January 17th at 6:30 to review budget information. 
Trustee Bartley, chairperson of the Economic Development Committee, had nothing to report.  
Mayor Rader, reported that the Panhandle rate case was looking favorable, but that there would likely be 
an appeal so more information will follow.  
   
Trustee Bartley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:12pm. Trustee Landess seconded. Trustees 
Charles, Bartley, Mileham, and Landess voted yes.   
 



_______________________________ Mayor                 _____________________ Date 

 
_______________________________ Clerk 

 


